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Khalif Omar ben Abdulaziz and the Poets, The, i. 45..135. Jouder and his Brothers dcvi.17. The Merchant of Oman cccliv.? ? ? ? ? But now hath
Allah from my heart blotted the love of thee, After for constancy I'd grown a name of wonderment..When the king heard his speech, he turned to
him and said, "It is grievous to me, O vizier of good counsel." And he told him that the [other] sages testified [to the correctness of their fellow's
interpretation of the dream]; whereupon Er Rehwan sighed and knew that the king went in fear of him; but he showed him fortitude and said to
him, "God assain the king! My counsel is that the king accomplish his commandment and execute his ordinance, for that needs must death be and it
is liefer to me that I die, oppressed, than that I die, an oppressor. But, if the king see fit to defer the putting of me to death till the morrow and will
pass this night with me and take leave of me, when the morrow cometh, the king shall do what he will.".When the prince saw her in this plight, he
was as a sleeper awakened and said to her, "What hath befallen thee? Set out to me thy case." "God on thee," answered she, "nevermore send me to
Mariyeh, and do thou protect me, so may God protect thee from the fires of hell!" Then she related to him that which had bedded her with Mariyeh;
which when he heard, there took him the shamefastness of the generous and this was grievous unto him. The love of Mariyeh fled forth of his heart
and he said to the nurse, "How much hadst thou of Mariyeh every month?" "Ten dinars," answered she, and he said, "Be not concerned." Then he
put his hand to his poke and bringing out two hundred dinars, gave them to her and said, "Take this for a whole year's wage and turn not again to
serve any one. When the year is out, I will give thee two years' wage, for that thou hast wearied thyself with us and on account of the cutting off of
thy dependence upon Mariyeh.".Me, till I stricken was therewith, to love thou didst excite, iii. 113.169. Marouf the Cobbler and his Wife Fatimeh
dcccclxxxix-Mi.When she had made an end of her verses, she folded the letter and delivered it to the nurse, who took it and carried it to El Abbas.
He broke it open and read it and apprehended its purport; then took inkhorn and paper and wrote the following verses:.Some months after this, I
met him again under arrest, in the midst of the guards and officers of the police, and he said to them, "Seize yonder man." So they laid hands on me
and carried me to the chief of the police, who said, "What hast thou to do with this fellow?" The thief turned to me and looking a long while in my
face, said, "Who took this man?" Quoth the officers, "Thou badest us take him; so we took him." And he said, "I seek refuge with God! I know not
this man, nor knoweth he me; and I said not that to you but of a man other than this." So they released me, and awhile afterward the thief met me in
the street and saluted me, saying, "O my lord, fright for fright! Hadst thou taken aught from me, thou hadst had a part in the calamity." (146) And I
said to him, "God [judge] between thee and me!" And this is what I have to tell'."Except," continued the Khalif, "he were the enemy of God, he had
wished for her in this world, so he might after [repent and] return to righteous dealing. By Allah, he shall not come in to me! Who is at the door
other than he?" Quoth Adi, "Jemil ben Mamer el Udhri (51) is at the door;" and Omar said, "It is he who says in one of his odes" ... [And he recited
the following:].?Story of King Ibrahim and His Son..So the prince's father and his uncle and his mother and the grandees of the realm repaired to
his tomb and the princess made lamentation over him, crying aloud. She abode by the tomb a whole month; then she let fetch painters and caused
them limn her portraiture and that of the king's son. Moreover, she set down in writing their story and that which had befallen them of perils and
afflictions and set it [together with the pictures], at the head of the tomb; and after a little, they departed from the place. Nor," added the vizier, "is
this more extraordinary, O king of the age, than the story of the fuller and his wife and the trooper and what passed between them.".Then the girl
went away, running, after her mistress, whereupon I left the shop and set out after them, so I might see her abiding-place. I followed after them all
the way, till she disappeared from mine eyes, when I returned to my place, with a heart on fire. Some days after, she came to me again and bought
stuffs of me. I refused to take the price and she said, "We have no need of thy goods." Quoth I, "O my lady, accept them from me as a gift;" but she
said, "[Wait] till I try thee and make proof of thee." Then she brought out of her pocket a purse and gave me therefrom a thousand dinars, saying,
"Trade with this till I return to thee." So I took the purse and she went away [and returned not to me] till six months had passed by. Meanwhile, I
traded with the money and sold and bought and made other thousand dinars profit [on it]..[On this wise he abode a pretty while] and the days
ceased not and the nights to transport him from country to country, till he came to the land of the Greeks and lighted down in a city of the cities
thereof, wherein was Galen the Sage; but the weaver knew him not, nor was he ware who he was. So he went forth, according to his wont, in quest
of a place where the folk might assemble together, and hired Galen's courtyard. (20) There he spread his carpet and setting out thereon his drugs
and instruments of medicine, praised himself and his skill and vaunted himself of understanding such as none but he might claim..Therewith King
Shah Bekht rejoiced with an exceeding great joy and said, 'Praise be to God who hath delivered me from yonder man and hath preserved me from
the loss of the kingship and the cessation of prosperity from me!' So the affair of the vizier returned to order and well-being and the king restored
him to his place and advanced him in rank. Moreover, he assembled the folk who had missaid of him and destroyed them all, to the last man. And
how like," continued the vizier, "is this story unto that of myself and King Shah Bekht, with regard to that whereinto I am fallen of the changing of
the king's heart and his giving credence to others against me; but now is the righteousness of my dealing established in thine eyes, for that God the
Most High hath inspired me with wisdom and endowed thee with longanimity and patience [to hearken] from me unto that which He allotted unto
those who had foregone us, till He hath shown forth my innocence and made manifest unto thee the truth. For now the days are past, wherein it was
avouched to the king that I should endeavour for the destruction of my soul, (81) [to wit,] the month; and behold, the probation time is over and
gone, and past is the season of evil and ceased, by the king's good fortune." Then he bowed his head and was silent. (82).There was once a king of
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the kings of the earth, who dwelt in a populous (236) city, abounding in good; but he oppressed its people and used them foully, so that he ruined
(237) the city; and he was named none other than tyrant and misdoer. Now he was wont, whenas he heard of a masterful man (238) in another land,
to send after him and tempt him with money to take service with him; and there was a certain tither, who exceeded all his brethren in oppression of
the people and foulness of dealing. So the king sent after him and when he stood before him, he found him a mighty man (239) and said to him,
'Thou hast been praised to me, but meseemeth thou overpassest the description. Set out to me somewhat of thy sayings and doings, so I may be
dispensed therewith from [enquiring into] all thy circumstance.' 'With all my heart,' answered the other. 'Know, O king, that I oppress the folk and
people (240) the land, whilst other than I wasteth (241) it and peopleth it not.'.120. The Pious Black Slave cccclxvii.71. Haroun er Reshid and the
two Girls ccclxxxvii.Now the liefest of all things to Mariyeh was the recitation of poems and verses and linked rhymes and the twanging [of the
strings of the lute], and she was versed in all tongues; so she took the letter and opening it, read that which was therein and apprehended its purport.
Then she cast it on the ground and said, "O nurse, I have no answer to make to this letter." Quoth the nurse, "Indeed, this is weakness in thee and a
reproach unto thee, for that the people of the world have heard of thee and still praise thee for keenness of wit and apprehension; so do thou return
him an answer, such as shall delude his heart and weary his soul." "O nurse," rejoined the princess, "who is this that presumeth upon me with this
letter? Belike he is the stranger youth who gave my father the rubies." "It is himself," answered the woman, and Mariyeh said, "I will answer his
letter on such a wise that thou shalt not bring me other than it [from him]." Quoth the nurse, "So be it." So the princess called for inkhorn and paper
and wrote the following verses:.Then he raised his head to the Magian and said to him, 'Say thy say, thou also.' So the Magian said, 'This is my
slave-girl, whom I bought with my money from such a land and for so many dinars, and I made her my favourite (67) and loved her with an
exceeding love and gave her charge over my good; but she betrayed me in my substance and plotted with one of my servants to slay me, tempting
him by promising him that she would be his wife. When I knew this of her and was certified that she purposed treason against me, I awoke [from
my heedlessness] and did with her that which I did, of fear for myself from her craft and perfidy; for indeed she is a beguiler with her tongue and
she hath taught these two youths this pretence, by way of trickery and of her perfidy and malice: so be thou not deluded by her and by her talk.'.? ?
? ? ? When I recall the season of love-delight with them, The sweet of sleep forsakes me, my body wastes amain..As we stood, behold, up came the
lady, and with her a slave-girl. When she saw the young man, she said to him, "Art thou here?" And he answered, "Yes, O my lady." Quoth she,
"To-day I am bidden by this man. Wilt thou go with us?" And he replied, "Yes." Then said she, "Thou hast brought me [hither] against my will and
perforce. Wilt thou go with us in any event?" (184) "Yes, yes," answered he and we fared on, [all three,] till we came to Er Rauzeh and entered the
pavilion. The lady diverted herself awhile with viewing its ordinance and furniture, after which she put off her [walking-]clothes and sat down
[with the young man] in the goodliest and chiefest place. Then I went forth and brought them what they should eat at the first of the day; moreover,
I went out also and fetched them what they should eat at the last of the day and brought them wine and dessert and fruits and flowers. On this wise I
abode in their service, standing on my feet, and she said not unto me, "Sit," nor "Take, eat" nor "Take, drink," what while she and the young man
sat toying and laughing, and he fell to kissing her and pinching her and hopping about upon the ground and laughing..Meanwhile, his father and
mother had gone round about all the islands of the sea in quest of him and his brother, hoping that the sea might have cast them up, but found no
trace of them; so they despaired of finding them and took up their abode in one of the islands. One day, the merchant, being in the market, saw a
broker, and in his hand a boy he was calling for sale, and said in himself, 'I will buy yonder boy, so I may console myself with him for my sons.' So
he bought him and carried him to his house; and when his wife saw him, she cried out and said, 'By Allah, this is my son!' So his father and mother
rejoiced in him with an exceeding joy and questioned him of his brother; but he answered, 'The sea parted us and I knew not what became of him.'
Therewith his father and mother consoled themselves with him and on this wise a number of years passed..? ? ? ? ? Whenas the soul desireth one
other than its peer, It winneth not of fortune the wish it holdeth dear..? ? ? ? ? How bright and how goodly my lustre appears! Yea, my wreaths are
like girdles of silver so white..Officers of Police, El Melik ez Zahir Rukneddin Bibers el Bunducdar and the Sixteen, ii. 117..It is said that the most
extraordinary of that which happened to Er Reshid was as follows: His brother El Hadi, (153) when he succeeded to the Khalifate, enquired of a
seal-ring of great price, that had belonged to his father El Mehdi, (154) and it came to his knowledge that Er Reshid had taken it. So he required it
of the latter, who refused to give it up, and El Hadi insisted upon him, but he still denied the seal-ring of the Khalifate. Now this was on the bridge
[over the Tigris], and he threw the ring into the river. When El Hadi died and Er Reshid succeeded to the Khalifate, he came in person to that
bridge, with a seal-ring of lead, which he threw into the river at the same place, and bade the divers seek it. So they did [his bidding] and brought
up the first ring, and this was reckoned [an omen] of Er Reshid's good fortune and [a presage of] the continuance of his reign. (155).When the
morning morrowed, the draper went out, still angered against his wife, and the old woman returned to her and found her changed of colour, pale of
face, dejected and heart-broken. [So she questioned her of the cause of her dejection and she told her how her husband was angered against her (as
she supposed) on account of the burns in the turban-cloth.] "O my daughter," rejoined the old woman, "be not concerned; for I have a son, a
fine-drawer, and he, by thy life, shall fine-draw [the holes] and restore the turban-cloth as it was. "The wife rejoiced in her saying and said to her,
"And when shall this be?" "To-morrow, if it please God the Most High," answered the old woman, "I will bring him to thee, at the time of thy
husband's going forth from thee, and he shall mend it and depart forth-right." Then she comforted her heart and going forth from her, returned to
the young man and told him what had passed..The Twenty-Fourth Night of the Month..89. Firous and his Wife dclxxv.The season of my presence
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is never at an end, ii. 246..As time went on, the boy, the son of the king, grew up and fell to stopping the way (99) with the thieves, and they used
to carry him with them, whenas they went a-thieving. They sallied forth one day upon a caravan in the land of Seistan, and there were in that
caravan strong and valiant men and with them merchandise galore. Now they had heard that in that land were thieves; so they gathered themselves
together and made ready their arms and sent out spies, who returned and gave them news of the thieves. Accordingly, they prepared for battle, and
when the robbers drew near the caravan, they fell in upon them and they fought a sore battle. At last the folk of the caravan overmastered the
thieves, by dint of numbers, and slew some of them, whilst the others fled. Moreover they took the boy, the son of King Azadbekht, and seeing him
as he were the moon, possessed of beauty and grace, brightfaced and comely of fashion, questioned him, saying, "Who is thy father, and how
camest thou with these thieves?" And he answered, saying, "I am the son of the captain of the thieves." So they took him and carried him to the
capital of his father King Azadbekht."If it must be and no help, admit Jerir." So Adi went forth and admitted Jerir, who entered, saying:.? ? ? ? ?
And unto Irak fared, my way to thee to make, And crossed the stony wastes i' the darkness of the night..On this wise he continued to do for the
space of a whole year, till, one day, as he sat on the bridge, according to his custom, expecting who should come to him, so he might take him and
pass the night with him, behold, [up came] the Khalif and Mesrour, the swordsman of his vengeance, disguised [in merchants' habits] as of their
wont. So he looked at them and rising up, for that he knew them not, said to them, "What say ye? Will you go with me to my dwelling-place, so ye
may eat what is ready and drink what is at hand, to wit, bread baked in the platter (8) and meat cooked and wine clarified?" The Khalif refused this,
but he conjured him and said to him, "God on thee, O my lord, go with me, for thou art my guest this night, and disappoint not my expectation
concerning thee!" And he ceased not to press him till he consented to him; whereat Aboulhusn rejoiced and going on before him, gave not over
talking with him till they came to his [house and he carried the Khalif into the] saloon. Er Reshid entered and made his servant abide at the door;
and as soon as he was seated, Aboulhusn brought him somewhat to eat; so he ate, and Aboulhusn ate with him, so eating might be pleasant to him.
Then he removed the tray and they washed their hands and the Khalif sat down again; whereupon Aboulhusn set on the drinking vessels and
seating himself by his side, fell to filling and giving him to drink and entertaining him with discourse..Second Officer's Story, The, ii. 134..? ? ? ? ?
Suppose for distraction he seek in the Spring and its blooms one day, The face of his loved one holds the only Spring for his eye..? ? ? ? ? She
comes in a robe the colour of ultramarine, Blue as the stainless sky, unflecked with white;.Damascus (Noureddin Ali of) and Sitt el Milah, iii.
3..Wife, The Fuller and his, i. 261..Old Woman and the Draper's Wife, The, ii. 55..When they were grown familiar with him, the queen-mother fell
to sending [privily] for the amirs, one by one, and swearing them to secrecy; and when she was assured of their trustworthiness, she discovered to
them that the king had left but a daughter and that she had done this but that she might continue the kingship in his family and that the governance
should not go forth from them; after which she told them that she was minded to marry her daughter with the new-comer, her father's brother's son,
and that he should be the holder of the kingship. They approved of her proposal and when she had discovered the secret to the last of them [and
assured herself of their support], she published the news abroad and sent for the cadis and assessors, who drew up the contract of marriage between
Selim and the princess, and they lavished gifts upon the troops and overwhelmed them with bounties. Then was the bride carried in procession to
the young man and the kingship was stablished unto him and the governance of the realm..? ? ? ? ? y. The Debauchee and the Three-year-old Child
dcv.There was once a man who was exceeding cautious over himself, and he set out one day on a journey to a land abounding in wild beasts. The
caravan wherein he was came by night to the gate of a city; but the warders refused to open to them; so they passed the night without the city, and
there were lions there. The man aforesaid, of the excess of his caution, could not fix upon a place wherein he should pass the night, for fear of the
wild beasts and reptiles; so he went about seeking an empty place wherein he might lie..? ? ? ? ? r. The Heathcock and the Tortoises
dccccxxiv.Twere better and meeter thy presence to leave, For, if the eye see not, the heart doth not grieve.'.? ? ? ? ? "What is the taste of love?"
quoth one, and I replied, "Sweet water 'tis at first; but torment lurks behind.".When she had made an end of her song, she threw the lute from her
hand and wept, whilst the old man wept for her weeping. Then she fell down in a swoon and presently coming to herself, filled the cup and
drinking it off, gave the old man to drink, after which she took the lute and breaking out into song, chanted the following verses:.115. The Malice
of Women dcccclxxix.Man and his Fair Wife, The Foul-favoured, ii. 61..King Shehriyar marvelled [at this story (146)] and said "By Allah, verily,
injustice slayeth its folk!" (147) And he was edified by that wherewith Shehrzad bespoke him and sought help of God the Most High. Then said he
to her, "Tell me another of thy stories, O Shehrzad; let it be a pleasant one and this shall be the completion of the story-telling." "With all my
heart," answered Shehrzad. "It hath reached me, O august King, that a man once said to his fellows, 'I will set forth to you a means (148) of security
(149) against vexation. (150) A friend of mine once related to me and said, "We attained [whiles] to security (151) against vexation, (152)and the
origin of it was other than this; to wit, it was as follows. (153).Cook, The Lackpenny and the, i. 9..14. Khelif the Fisherman (227) cccxxi.Singer and
the Druggist, The, i. 229..Think not that I forget our trothplight after you. Nay; God to me decreed remembrance heretofore. (202).Then he
re-entered the village and buying the prince a horse, mounted him thereon and they ceased not going, till they came to the frontier of their own
country, where there fell robbers upon them by the way and took all that was with them and pinioned them; after which they cast them into a pit
hard by the road and went away and left them to die there, and indeed they had cast many folk into that pit and they had died..114. The Angel of
Death and the Rich King cccclxii.So the friend turned to the sharper and said to him, 'O my lord, O such an one, thou goest under a delusion. The
purse is with me, for it was with me that thou depositedst it, and this elder is innocent of it.' But the sharper answered him with impatience and
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impetuosity, saying, 'Extolled be the perfection of God! As for the purse that is with thee, O noble and trusty man, I know that it is in the warrant of
God and my heart is at ease concerning it, for that it is with thee as it were with me; but I began by demanding that which I deposited with this
man, of my knowledge that he coveteth the folk's good.' At this the friend was confounded and put to silence and returned not an answer; [and the]
only [result of his interference was that] each of them (52) paid a thousand dinars..? ? ? ? ? k. The Vizier's Son and the Bathkeeper's Wife
dlxxxiv.Then her case changed and her colour paled; and when Shefikeh saw her mistress in this plight, she repaired to her mother and told her that
the lady Mariyeh refused meat and drink. "Since when hath this befallen her?" asked the queen, and Shefikeh answered, "Since yesterday;" whereat
the queen was confounded and betaking herself to her daughter, that she might enquire into her case, found her as one dead. So she sat down at her
head and Mariyeh opened her eyes and seeing her mother sitting by her, sat up for shamefastness before her. The queen questioned her of her case
and she said, "I entered the bath and it stupefied me and weakened me and left an exceeding pain in my head; but I trust in God the Most High that
it will cease.".? ? ? ? ? a. The Christian Broker's Story cvii.? ? ? ? ? Who art thou, wretch, that thou shouldst hope to win me? With thy rhymes
What wouldst of me? Thy reason, sure, with passion is forspent..Thereupon the folk all cried out, saying, 'We accept him to king over us!' And they
did him suit and service and gave him joy of the kingship. So the preachers preached in his name (76) and the poets praised him; and he lavished
gifts upon the troops and the officers of his household and overwhelmed them with favours and bounties and was prodigal to the people of justice
and equitable dealings and goodly usance and polity. When he had accomplished this much of his desire, he caused bring forth the cook and his
household to the divan, but spared the old woman who had tended him, for that she had been the cause of his deliverance. Then they assembled
them all without the town and he tormented the cook and those who were with him with all manner of torments, after which he put him to death on
the sorriest wise and burning him with fire, scattered his ashes abroad in the air..? ? ? ? ? Thus unto thee have I set forth my case; consider well My
words, so thou mayst guided be aright by their intent..Presently, the vizier entered and the king signed to him to cause avoid the place. So he signed
to those who were present to withdraw, and they departed; whereupon quoth the king to him, "How deemest thou, O excellent vizier, O loyal
counsellor in all manner of governance, of a vision I have seen in my sleep?" "What is it, O king?" asked the vizier, and Shah Bekht related to him
his dream, adding, "And indeed the sage interpreted it to me and said to me, 'An thou put not the vizier to death within a month, he will slay thee.'
Now I am exceeding both to put the like of thee to death, yet do I fear to leave thee on life. What then dost thou counsel me that I should do in this
matter?" The vizier bowed his head awhile, then raised it and said, "God prosper the king! Verily, it skills not to continue him on life of whom the
king is afraid, and my counsel is that thou make haste to put me to death.".The Lady Zubeideh answered him many words and the talk waxed amain
between them. At last the Khalif sat down at the heads of the pair and said, "By the tomb of the Apostle of God (may He bless and preserve him!)
and the sepulchres of my fathers and forefathers, whoso will tell me which of them died before the other, I will willingly give him a thousand
dinars!" When Aboulhusn heard the Khalifs words, he sprang up in haste and said, "I died first, O Commander of the Faithful! Hand over the
thousand dinars and quit thine oath and the conjuration by which thou sworest." Then Nuzhet el Fuad rose also and stood up before the Khalif and
the Lady Zubeideh, who both rejoiced in this and in their safety, and the princess chid her slave-girl. Then the Khalif and the Lady Zubeideh gave
them joy at their well-being and knew that this [pretended] death was a device to get the money; and the princess said to Nuzhet el Fuad, "Thou
shouldst have sought of me that which thou desiredst, without this fashion, and not have consumed my heart for thee." And she said, "Indeed, I was
ashamed, O my lady.".FIROUZ AND HIS WIFE (175).Meanwhile, the boy [grew up and] abode with the people of the village, and when God
willed the accomplishment of His ordinance, the which endeavour availeth not to avert, he went forth with a company of the villagers, to stop the
way. The folk complained of them to the king, who sallied out with a company of his men and surrounded the highwaymen and the boy with them,
whereupon the latter drew forth an arrow and launched it at them, and it smote the king in his vitals and wounded him. So they carried him to his
house, after they had laid hands upon the youth and his companions and brought them before the king, saying, 'What biddest thou that we do with
them?' Quoth he, 'I am presently in concern for myself; so bring me the astrologers.' Accordingly, they brought them before him and He said to
them, 'Ye told me that my death should be by slaying at the hand of my son: how, then, befalleth it that I have gotten my death-wound on this wise
of yonder thieves?' The astrologers marvelled and said to him, 'O king, it is not impossible to the lore of the stars, together with the fore-ordinance
of God, that he who hath smitten thee should be thy son.'.When the king heard this, his admiration redoubled and he said, "Of a truth, destiny is
forewritten to all creatures, and I will not accept (14) aught that is said against my vizier the loyal counsellor." And he bade him go to his
house..Then they drank till they were drunken, and when they had taken leave [of their wits], the host turned to me and said, "Thou dealtest not
friendly with him who sought an alms of thee and thou saidst to him, 'How loathly thou art!'" I considered him and behold, he was the lophand who
had accosted me in my pleasaunce. So I said, "O my lord, what is this thou sayest?" And he answered, saying, "Wait; thou shall remember it." So
saying, he shook his head and stroked his beard, whilst I sat down for fear. Then he put out his hand to my veil and shoes and laying them by his
side, said to me, "Sing, O accursed one!" So I sang till I was weary, whilst they occupied themselves with their case and intoxicated themselves and
their heat redoubled. (136) Presently, the doorkeeper came to me and said, "Fear not, O my lady; but, when thou hast a mind to go, let me know."
Quoth I, "Thinkest thou to delude me?" And he said, "Nay, by Allah! But I have compassion on thee for that our captain and our chief purposeth
thee no good and methinketh he will slay thee this night." Quoth I to him, "An thou be minded to do good, now is the time." And he answered,
saying, "When our chief riseth to do his occasion and goeth to the draught-house, I will enter before him with the light and leave the door open; and
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do thou go whithersoever thou wilt.".66. El Mutelemmis and his Wife Umeimeh ccclxxxv.Now Ilan Shah had three viziers, in whose hands the
affairs [of the kingdom] were [aforetime] and they had been used to leave not the king night nor day; but they became shut out from him by reason
of Abou Temam and the king was occupied with him to their exclusion. So they took counsel together upon the matter and said, 'What counsel ye
we should do, seeing that the king is occupied from us with yonder man, and indeed he honoureth him more than us? But now come, let us cast
about for a device, whereby we may remove him from the king.' So each of them spoke forth that which was in his mind, and one of them said,
'The king of the Turks hath a daughter, whose like there is not in the world, and whatsoever messenger goeth to demand her in marriage, her father
slayeth him. Now our king hath no knowledge of this; so, come, let us foregather with him and bring up the talk of her. When his heart is taken
with her, we will counsel him to despatch Abou Temam to seek her hand in marriage; whereupon her father will slay him and we shall be quit of
him, for we have had enough of his affair.".28. Hatim Tai; his Generosity after Death dxxxi.? ? ? ? ? Thy letter reached me; when the words thou
wrot'st therein I read, My longing waxed and pain and woe redoubled on my head..Now I had questioned her of her name and she answered, "My
name is Rihaneh," and described to me her dwelling-place. When I saw her make the ablution, I said in myself, "This woman doth on this wise, and
shall I not do the like of her?" Then said I to her, "Belike thou wilt seek us another pitcher of water?" So she went out to the housekeeper and said
to her, "Take this para and fetch us water therewith, so we may wash the flags withal." Accordingly, the housekeeper brought two pitchers of water
and I took one of them and giving her my clothes, entered the lavatory and washed..After that I tarried till three days had elapsed, when 1 went to
the bath and changing my clothes, betook myself to her house, but found the door locked and covered with dust. So I questioned the neighbours of
her and they said, "This house hath been empty these many days; but three days agone there came a woman with an ass, and yesternight, at
eventide, she took her gear and went away." So I turned back, confounded in my wit, and every day [after this, for many a day,] I inquired of the
inhabitants [of the street] concerning her, but could light on no tidings of her. And indeed I marvelled at the eloquence of her tongue and [the
readiness of] her speech; and this is the most extraordinary of that which hath betided me.'.O'erbold art thou in that to me, a stranger, thou hast sent,
iii. 83..An if ye'd of evil be quit, look that no evil ye do, ii. 192..? ? ? ? ? An if I live, in love of her I'll live, and if I die Of love and longing for her
sight, O rare! O excellent!.Now there was in his neighbourhood a poor man, who had a slave-girl of surpassing beauty and loveliness, and the youth
became enamoured of her and suffered grief and concern for the love of her and her loveliness, so that he was like to perish for passion; and she
also loved him with a love yet greater than his love for her. So she called an old woman who used to visit her and acquainted her with her case,
saying, 'An I foregather not with him, I shall die.' The old woman promised her that she would do her endeavour to bring her to her desire; so she
veiled herself and repairing to the young man, saluted him and acquainted him with the girl's case, saying, 'Her master is a covetous man; so do
thou invite him [to thy lodging] and tempt him with money, and he will sell thee the damsel.'.? ? ? ? ? How many a lover, who aspires to union with
his love, For all his hopes seem near, is baulked of that whereon he's bent!.Now there was before us a high mountain, (200) rising [abruptly] from
the sea, and the ship fell off into an eddy, (201) which bore it on till presently it struck upon the skirt (202) of the mountain and broke in sunder;
whereupon the captain came down [from the mast], weeping, and said, 'God's will be done! Take leave of one another and look yourselves out
graves from to-day, for we have fallen into a predicament (203) from which there is no escape, and never yet hath any been cast away here and
come off alive.' So all the folk fell a-weeping and gave themselves up for lost, despairing of deliverance; friend took leave of friend and sore was
the mourning and lamentation; for that hope was cut off and they were left without guide or pilot. (204) Then all who were in the ship landed on the
skirt of the mountain and found themselves on a long island, whose shores were strewn with [wrecks], beyond count or reckoning, [of] ships that
had been cast away [there] and whose crews had perished; and there also were dry bones and dead bodies, heaped upon one another, and goods
without number and riches past count So we abode confounded, drunken, amazed, humbling ourselves [in supplication to God] and repenting us [of
having exposed ourselves to the perils of travel]; but repentance availed not in that place..Then she changed the measure and the mode [and played]
so that she amazed the wits of those who were present, and Queen Es Shuhba was moved to mirth and said, 'Well done, O queen of delight!' Then
she returned to the first mode and improvised the following verses on the water-lily:.When King Shah Bekht heard his vizier's speech, he was
confounded before him and abashed and marvelled at the gravity of his understanding and his patience. So he sprang up to him and embraced him
and the vizier kissed his feet. Then the king called for a sumptuous dress of honour and cast it over Er Rehwan and entreated him with the utmost
honour and showed him special favour and restored him to his rank and vizierate. Moreover he imprisoned those who had sought his destruction
with leasing and committed unto himself to pass judgment upon the interpreter who had expounded to him the dream. So the vizier abode in the
governance of the realm till there came to them the Destroyer of Delights; and this (added Shehrzad) is all, O king of the age, that hath come down
to us of King Shah Bekht and his vizier..?STORY OF THE MAN WHO WAS LAVISH OF HIS HOUSE AND HIS VICTUAL TO ONE WHOM
HE KNEW NOT..Shehriyar, Shehrzad and, ii. 111, iii. 141, 157..When three nights had passed over her with their days of the second month, she
despaired of him and her tears dried not up. Then she resolved to take up her abode in the city and making choice of a dwelling, removed thither.
The folk resorted to her from all parts, to sit with her and hearken to her speech and witness her good breeding; nor was it but a little while ere the
king of the city died and the folk fell out concerning whom they should invest with the kingship after him, so that strife was like to betide between
them. However, the men of judgment and understanding and the folk of experience counselled them to make the youth king who had lost his
brother, for that they doubted not but Selma was a man. They all consented unto this and betaking themselves to Selma, proffered her the kingship.
physiology-of-strength.pdf
Page 5/10

Physiology Of Strength

She refused, but they were instant with her, till she consented, saying in herself, 'My sole desire in [accepting] the kingship is [to find] my brother.'
Then they seated her on the throne of the kingdom and set the crown on her head, whereupon she addressed herself to the business of
administration and to the ordinance of the affairs of the people; and they rejoiced in her with the utmost joy..Then they went to the youth and said
to him, 'Know that the king thanketh thee for thy dealing yesternight and exceedeth in [praise of] thy good deed;' and they prompted him to do the
like again. So, when the next night came, the king abode on wake; watching the youth; and as for the latter, he went to the door of the pavilion and
drawing his sword, stood in the doorway. When the king saw him do thus, he was sore disquieted and bade seize him and said to him, 'Is this my
requital from thee? I showed thee favour more than any else and thou wouldst do with me this vile deed.' Then arose two of the king's servants and
said to him, 'O our lord, if thou command it, we will strike off his head.' But the king said, 'Haste in slaying is a vile thing, for it (107) is a grave
matter; the quick we can slay, but the slain we cannot quicken, and needs must we look to the issue of affairs. The slaying of this [youth] will not
escape us.' (108) Therewith he bade imprison him, whilst he himself returned [to the city] and despatching his occasions, went forth to the
chase..So she made ready and setting out, traversed the deserts and spent treasures till she came to Sejestan, where she called a goldsmith to make
her somewhat of trinkets. [Now the goldsmith in question was none other than the prince's friend]; so, when he saw her, he knew her (for that the
prince had talked with him of her and had depictured her to him) and questioned her of her case. She acquainted him with her errand, whereupon he
buffeted his face and rent his clothes and strewed dust on his head and fell a-weeping. Quoth she, 'Why dost thou thus?' And he acquainted her with
the prince's case and how he was his comrade and told her that he was dead; whereat she grieved for him and faring on to his father and mother,
[acquainted them with the case]..Rail not at the vicissitudes of Fate, ii. 219..? ? ? ? ? They left me and content forthright forsook my
heart,.Presently, her husband entered and saw the girdle and knew it. Now he was ware of the king's love for women; so he said to his wife, ' What
is this that I see with thee?' Quoth she, 'I will tell thee the truth,' and recounted to him the story; but he believed her not and doubt entered into his
heart. As for the king, he passed that night in chagrin and concern, and when it morrowed, he summoned the chamberlain and investing him with
the governance of one of his provinces, bade him betake himself thither, purposing, after he should have departed and come to his destination, to
foregather with his wife. The chamberlain perceived [his intent] and knew his design; so he answered, saying, 'Hearkening and obedience. I will go
and set my affairs in order and give such charges as may be necessary for the welfare of my estate; then will I go about the king's occasion.' And
the king said, 'Do this and hasten.'.To his beloved one the lover's heart's inclined, iii. 22..On this wise he abode a space of days, after which he
made himself at home in the land and took to himself comrades and got him friends galore, with whom he addressed himself to diversion and good
cheer. Moreover, he went a-pleasuring with his friends and their hearts were solaced [by his company] and he entertained them with stories and
civilities (161) and diverted them with pleasant verses and told them abundance of histories and anecdotes. Presently, the report of him reached
King Jemhour, lord of Cashghar of Hind, and great was his desire [for his company]. So he went in quest of him and Abdallah repaired to his court
and going in to him, kissed the earth before him. Jemhour welcomed him and entreated him with kindness and bade commit him to the guest-house,
where he abode three days, at the end of which time the king sent [to him] a chamberlain of his chamberlains and let bring him to his presence.
When he came before him, he greeted him [with the usual compliment], and the interpreter accosted him, saying, "King Jemhour hath heard of thy
report, that thou art a goodly boon-companion and an eloquent story-teller, and he would have thee company with him by night and entertain him
with that which thou knowest of anecdotes and pleasant stories and verses." And he made answer with "Hearkening and obedience.".There was
once aforetime a certain sharper, who [was so eloquent that he] would turn the ear inside out, and he was a man of understanding and quick wit and
skill and perfection. It was his wont to enter a town and [give himself out as a merchant and] make a show of trafficking and insinuate himself into
the intimacy of people of worth and consort with the merchants, for he was [apparently] distinguished for virtue and piety. Then he would put a
cheat on them and take [of them] what he might spend and go away to another city; and he ceased not to do thus a great while..? ? ? ? ? Beauty on
his cheek hath written, "Blest be Allah, He who created this enchanting wight!".Tuhfet el Culoub and Er Reshid, ii. 203..When King Shah Bekht
heard this, he said in himself, "How like is this story to my present case with this vizier, who hath not his like!" Then he bade him depart to his own
house and come again at eventide..When the king heard this, he said, "Restore him to the prison till the morrow, so we may look into his affair; for
that deliberation in affairs is advisable and the slaughter of this [youth] shall not escape [us].".82. Said ben Salim and the Barmecides cccxcii.There
was once in the city of Hemadan (191) a young man of comely aspect and excellently skilled in singing to the lute, and he was well seen of the
people of the city. He went forth one day of his city, with intent to travel, and gave not over journeying till his travel brought him to a goodly city.
Now he had with him a lute and what pertained thereto, (192) so he entered and went round about the city till he fell in with a druggist, who, when
he espied him, called to him. So he went up to him and he bade him sit down. Accordingly, he sat down by him and the druggist questioned him of
his case. The singer told him what was in his mind and the other took him up into his shop and brought him food and fed him. Then said he to him,
'Arise and take up thy lute and beg about the streets, and whenas thou smellest the odour of wine, break in upon the drinkers and say to them, "I am
a singer." They will laugh and say, "Come, [sing] to us." And when thou singest, the folk will know thee and bespeak one another of thee; so shall
thou become known in the city and thine affairs will prosper.'.When the Khalif heard this, her speech pleased him and he strained her to his bosom.
Then he went forth from her and locked the door upon her, as before; whereupon she took the book and sat looking in it awhile. Presently, she laid
it down and taking the lute, tightened its strings. Then she smote thereon, after a wondrous fashion, such as would have moved inanimate things [to
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delight], and fell to singing marvellous melodies and chanting the following verses:.Then the king summoned the cadi and the witnesses and bade
them many the old king's daughter and sister to his own sons; so they married them, after the king had made a bride-feast three days and displayed
their brides to them from eventide to peep of day. Then the two princes went in to their brides and did away their maidenhead and loved them and
were vouchsafed children by them..? ? ? ? ? Indeed, thou'st told the tale of kings and men of might, Each one a lion fierce, impetuous in the
fight,.Meanwhile, the king and queen abode in the island, over against the old man and woman, and ate of the fruits that were in the island and
drank of its waters, till, one day, as they sat, there came a ship and moored to the side of the island, to fill up with water, whereupon they (63)
looked at each other and spoke. The master of the ship was a Magian and all that was therein, both men and goods, belonged to him, for that he was
a merchant and went round about the world. Now covetise deluded the old man, the owner of the island, and he went up [into the ship] and gave the
Magian news of the king's wife, setting out to him her charms, till he made him yearn unto her and his soul prompted him to use treachery and
practise upon her and take her from her hnsband. So he sent to her, saying, 'With us in the ship is a woman with child, and we fear lest she be
delivered this night. Hast thou skill in the delivering of women?' And she answered, 'Yes.' Now it was the last of the day; so he sent to her to come
up into the ship and deliver the woman, for that the pangs of labour were come upon her; and he promised her clothes and spending-money.
Accordingly, she embarked in all assurance, with a heart at ease for herself, and transported her gear to the ship; but no sooner was she come
thither than the anchors were weighed and the canvas spread and the ship set sail..? ? ? ? ? Repression's draught, by cups, from the beloved's hand
I've quaffed; with colocynth for wine she hath me plied..As for the governor, he wasted all that was with him and returned to the city, where he saw
the youth and excused himself to him. Then he questioned him of what had befallen him and he told him, whereat he marvelled and returned to
companionship with him; but the youth ceased to have regard for him and gave him not stipends, as of his [former] wont, neither discovered to him
aught of his secrets. When the governor saw that there was no profit for him with the young Khorassani, he returned to the king, the ravisher of the
damsel, and told him what the chamberlain had done and counselled him to slay the latter and incited him to recover the damsel, [promising] to
give his friend to drink of poison and return. So the king sent for the chamberlain and upbraided him; whereupon he fell upon him and slew him
and the king's servants fell upon the chamberlain and slew him..Now the king of the city was dead and had left no son, and the townsfolk fell out
concerning who should be king over them: and their sayings differed and their counsels, so that turmoil was like to betide between them by reason
of this. At last, after long dissension, they came to an accord and agreed to leave the choice to the late king's elephant and that he unto whom he
consented should be king and that they would not contest the commandment with him. So they made oath of this and on the morrow, they brought
out the elephant and came forth to the utterward of the city; nor was there man or woman left in the place but was present at that time. Then they
adorned the elephant and setting up the throne on his back, gave him the crown in his trunk; and he went round about examining the faces of the
folk, but stopped not with any of them till he came to the banished king, the forlorn, the exile, him who had lost his children and his wife, when he
prostrated himself to him and placing the crown on his head, took him up and set him on his back..? ? ? ? ? c. The Sparrow and the Eagle clii.When
it was the day of the going-in, (110) Bihzad, of his haste and lack of patience, betook himself to the wall, which was between himself and the
princess's lodging and in which there was a hole pierced, and looked, so he might see his bride, of his haste. But the bride's mother saw him and
this was grievous to her; so she took from one of the servants two red-hot iron spits and thrust them into the hole through which the prince was
looking. The spits ran into his eyes and put them out and he fell down aswoon and joyance was changed and became mourning and sore concern.
See, then, O king," continued the youth, "the issue of the prince's haste and lack of deliberation, for indeed his haste bequeathed him long
repentance and his joy was changed to mourning; and on like wise was it with the woman who hastened to put out his eyes and deliberated not. All
this was the doing of haste; wherefore it behoveth the king not to be hasty in putting me to death, for that I am under the grasp of his hand, and
what time soever thou desirest my slaughter, it shall not escape [thee].".Then he bade lodge him near himself and was bountiful to him and took
him apart and said to him, 'Expound to me the story of the phial and whence then knewest that the water therein was that of a man, and he a
stranger and a Jew, and that his ailment was indigestion?' ' It is well,' answered the weaver. ' Thou must know that we people of Persia are skilled in
physiognomy (23) and I saw the woman to be rosy-cheeked, blue-eyed and tall. Now these attributes belong to women who are enamoured of a
man and are distraught for love of him; (24) moreover, I saw her consumed [with anxiety]; wherefore I knew that the patient was her husband. As
for his strangerhood, I observed that the woman's attire differed from that of the people of the city, wherefore I knew that she was a stranger; and in
the mouth of the phial I espied a yellow rag, (25) whereby I knew that the patient was a Jew and she a Jewess. Moreover, she came to me on the
first day [of the week]; (26) and it is the Jews' custom to take pottages (27) and meats that have been dressed overnight (28) and eat them on the
Sabbath day, (29) hot and cold, and they exceed in eating; wherefore indigestion betideth them. On this wise I was directed and guessed that which
thou hast heard.'.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ab. The King's Son and the Ogress xv.As the version of the sixth and seventh voyages of Sindbad the Sailor
contained in (197) the Calcutta Edition (1814-18) of the first two hundred Nights and in the text of the Voyages published by M. Langles (Paris,
1814) differs very materially from that of the complete Calcutta (1839-42) Edition (198) (which is, in this case, practically identical with those of
Boulac and Breslau), adopted by me as my standard text in the translation of "The Book of the Thousand Nights and One Night," the story of the
seventh voyage in particular turning upon an altogether different set of incidents, related nearly as in the old version of M. Galland, I now give a
translation of the text of the two voyages in question afforded by the Calcutta (1814-18) Edition, corrected and completed by collation with that of
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M. Langles, from which it differs only in being slightly less full. It will be observed that in this version of the story the name Sindbad is reserved
for the Sailor, the porter being called Hindbad..? ? ? ? ? The absent ones' harbinger came us unto With tidings of those who (129) had caused us to
rue..Therewith the king was filled with wrath and said, "Bring him forthright," So they brought the youth before him, shackled, and the king said to
him, "Out on thee! Thou hast sinned a great sin and the time of thy life hath been long; (112) but needs must we put thee to death, for that there is
for us no ease in thy life after this," "O king," answered he, "know that I, by Allah, am guiltless, and by reason of this I hope for life, for that he
who is guiltless of offence goeth not in fear of punishment neither maketh great his mourning and his concern; but whoso hath sinned, needs must
his sin be expiated upon him, though his life be prolonged, and it shall overtake him, even as it overtook Dadbin the king and his vizier." "How was
that?" asked Azadbekht, and the youth said,.Now it was the night-season. So the soldiers carried him without the city, thinking to crucify him,
when, behold, there came out upon them thieves and fell in on them with swords and [other] weapons. Thereupon the guards left him whom they
purposed to put to death [and took to flight], whilst the man who was going to slaughter fled forth at a venture and plunging into the desert, knew
not whither he went before he found himself in a thicket and there came out upon him a lion of frightful aspect, which snatched him up and set him
under him. Then he went up to a tree and tearing it up by the roots, covered the man therewith and made off into the thicket, in quest of the
lioness..It chanced one day that one of the horsemen, who had fallen in with the young Melik Shah by the water and clad him and given him
spending-money, saw the eunuch in the city, disguised as a merchant, and recognizing him, questioned him of his case and of [the reason of] his
coming. Quoth he, 'I come to sell merchandise.' And the horseman said, 'I will tell thee somewhat, if thou canst keep it secret.' 'It is well,' answered
the eunuch; 'what is it?' And the other said, 'We met the king's son Melik Shah, I and certain of the Arabs who were with me, and saw him by such
a water and gave him spending-money and sent him towards the land of the Greeks, near his mother, for that we feared for him, lest his uncle
Belehwan should kill him.' Then he told him all that had passed between them, whereupon the eunuch's countenance changed and he said to the
cavalier, 'Assurance!' 'Thou shalt have assurance,' answered the other, 'though thou come in quest of him.' And the eunuch rejoined, saying, 'Truly,
that is my errand, for there abideth no repose for his mother, lying down or rising up, and she hath sent me to seek news of him.' Quoth the cavalier,
'Go in safety, for he is in a [certain] part of the land of the Greeks, even as I said to thee.'.Woman (The Old) and the Draper's Wife, ii. 55..?THE
FOURTEENTH OFFICER'S STORY.
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Ou Comme Ils Etaient Naguere Roman de Moeurs Tome Troisieme
LInconnu Fragments Tome I
Barnave Tome Quatrieme
Lorraine Et Bourgogne Legende Lorraine Du Xve Siecle Par Gustave de la Lance Tome II
Jean de Procida Ou Les Vepres Siciliennes Roman Historique Par Le Baron de Lamothe Langon Tome Second
Ou Memoires DUn Sauvage Trouve Dans Une Ile Inconnue Ecrits Par Lui-Meme En Chinois Et Traduits En Francais Par A*** Tome Second
Ou Les Freres Du Poignard Invisible Suivi Des Ruines de Direkenfeld Ou Le Tribunal Des Freres Noirs Histoires Du Xvie Siecle
Les Princes Norwegiens Ou Le Fratricide Suppose Par Mr Mardelle Tome Premier
Rachel Par Mme La Comtesse ****
Episode de LHistoire de Russie Roman Historique Par M Mardelle Tome Troisieme
Robert Et Leontine Histoire Du Seizieme Siecle Par J C F Ladoucette Tome Second
Les Ruines de Rothembourg Par M Mardelle Tome Second
Charles Et Ximenes Ou Memoires de Deux Familles Francaise Et Espagnole Par J Quantin Tome Second
Tete de Mort Ou La Croix Du Cimetiere de Saint Tome Second
Extrait Des Memoires DUn Ligueur Publie Par Achille Roche Tome Quatrieme
M DuPont Ou La Jeune Fille Et Sa Bonne Par Ch Paul de Kock Tome Troisieme
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